AP Benefits and Salary Meeting Notes

January 17, 2006

Committee Members Pat Nanzer, Karen Buchard, Jean Konzelman, Jody Gore, Brenda Mitchner, Sue Votsch, Dave Cox, Linda Davis

Discussion Items;

New Chairperson for the committee - Linda Davis

Secretary to take minutes – Brenda Mitchner

Secretary to schedule meetings – Pat Nanzer

Request for AP salary be deposited a day early for everyone

Request that one Friday each month be designated as (Jean Day)

Discussion for (Jean Day), Committee member felt most departments are in favor in wearing (Jeans); most departments know the policy.  It should be left up to individual departments to decide.  

Discussion regarding the $450.00 lump sum payment; which is not a lump sum payment but distributed over year, approximately $18.67 added to base pay. 
Questions regarding why the salary book is not in the Library however every department can purchase a copy of the book for $10.00.  

There were several questions and concerns regarding the new medical plan for out-of-state emergencies.  Not clear when the card does not provide benefit of use as expenses will be consider as an out-of-network provider. 
Discussion regarding how the 2 pay periods were sold to Muskegon employees.  Wondering why it was proposed that policy would not change, however we need to address the hardship it places on some staff.  The AP Committee has continued discussion with HRO/Payroll to determine what will occur.  This committee is in favor of the check being deposited the day before payday.  

Discussion as to pay period is not longer 80 hours, and how it effect vacation days.

